
Famil Sadygov, Deputy Chairman of 
Gazprom Management Committee: 

“Gazprom is actively working on implementing the requirements outlined in 

Russian President’s Executive Order No. 430 to protect the interests of Russian 
investors. Considering the significant number of our Eurobond issues that were 
placed, the required measures are being performed in a stepwise manner. 

At present, three issues of Eurobonds of Gaz Capital S.A. have already been 

exchanged for replacement Russian bonds: 

 series 42 in GBP maturing in April 2024; 
 series 41 in USD maturing in March 2027; 

 series 2 in USD maturing in April 2034. 

Deadlines as indicated below are approaching to submit applications for 
participating in the exchange of another two Eurobond issues: 

 November 2 – for series 39 in EUR maturing in November 2023; 
 November 7 – for series 44 in EUR maturing in November 2024. 

Today, the order book has been opened for the replacement of series 10 

Eurobonds of Gaz Finance plc which are denominated in euros and mature in 
2028. 

The exchange of Gazprom’s Eurobonds for replacement Russian bonds is an 

effective way of ensuring that due payments are made to Russian holders of 
Eurobonds in the situation where they are blocked by the Western infrastructure.” 


